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ATA CALENDAR

JULY 17, 2005, 2:00 PM
ATA & TSA BBQ/PICNIC
AT EMILY MURPHY PARK

JULY 30-AUG 1, 2005
THE THAI PAVILION
AT EDMONTON HERITAGE FESTIVAL

JULY 31, 2005 2:00-5:00 PM
CONSULAR SERVICES
AT THE THAI PAVILION
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President’s Message

Greetings ATA Members,

As | look around, | realize that spring has finally
blossomed into a beautiful Edmonton summer. With
the change in seasons comes a change in your ATA
board as well as a shift into high gear for ATA into
“Heritage-Festival” mode! Additionally, ATA wraps
up the Tsunami Relief in Thailand campaign and
continues fundraising for the long term goal of a Thai
Centre in Edmonton.

Sincere thanks from ATA board and members go out
to Randy Carter and Clarence Preitz for their
invaluable contributions to the ATA the past two
years in their roles as Vice President and Treasurer
respectively. We welcome our new Vice President,
Eed Winner, our new Treasurer, Chuck Mackay, and
our new Secretary, Ladapah Chitnuyanondh, to the
ATA team and look forward to any new ideas they
may bring to the board. Additionally, ATA board
and members thank all board members from the
2004/2005 year for their commitment to the
association and anticipate yet another exciting year
for the ATA as we move forward with some new
faces on the board!

Heritage Festival comes early this year! Starting July
30™ and running through to August 1%, ATA hopes
Alberta’s Centennial year will bring larger crowds
than ever before to come by our displays of Thai
culture. We’re looking at the support of the Thai
community for our volunteers again, and hope with
your help, to make our Thai Pavilion as successful as
ever! Heritage Festival is our biggest fundraiser of
the year and monies raised during this three-day event
help to fund ATA activity through the rest of the
year.

Talking about raising funds, | am pleased to
announce that ATA collected and donated a total of
$15000 to the Tsunami relief efforts in Thailand. For
the overall tsunami relief requirements, this may
sound like a small amount, but from a community the
size of ours, this is indeed a grand gesture! Thank
you for helping to take care of our own back in
Thailand.

Sue Ooraikul Thomas
ATA President
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Royal Thai Consulate General in Vancouver
will be providing consular services in Edmonton
Sunday July 31, 2005
2:00-5:00 PM
at
The Thai Pavilion
Edmonton Heritage Festival, William Hawrelak Park

For more information, please contact Alberta Thai Association at 908-1282
or Royal Thai Consulate General in Vancouver at (604) 687-1143
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Recent Activities News and Announcements
Cultural Performance at CBC Centre Stage
April 14, 2005 Ambassador Makes Alberta a Priority

by Honorary Consul Dennis Anderson

On April 14, 2005, the ATA dance group was invited to ) )
the general public each noon hour. visited Edmonton, which was his first official visit to a

Canadian Province. Initially coming to support Honorary
Consul Dennis Anderson on his initiative to have an
Alberta office in Bangkok, His Excellency and Honorary
Consul Anderson met with the Lt. Governor and his wife,
the Premier, the Speaker, Minister of Economic

President Sue Thomas talked to the crowd in attendance
about the Thai community, the ATA’s Tsunami
fundraising efforts and the movements of Thai dances. The
performance included Fon Pong Lang, Fon Auy Porn,

Serng Bung Fire, and Rabum Si Pak. ATA thanks all the Development, other Members of the Legislature and
dancers for their participation: Malissa Wood, Katherine
Klassen, Pamela Kriangkum, Juthamas Gagnon, Whan
Carton and her sister, who was visiting from Thailand,
Lumduan Dusolt, Nookua Goerz, Chompunutch
Chanachai, Nutch Sonsri, and Chalinee Klassen.

Edmonton’s Mayor. The Ambassador also hosted a dinner
with executive members of the Alberta Thai Association
and attended another dinner held in his honor by the
Chancellor of the University of Alberta.

As a result of that first meeting His Excellency has
returned twice to follow up on cooperative possibilities at
the U of A and with government officials. On his initial
visit Mayor Steven Mandel invited the Ambassador and
Honorary Consul to the Business Expo held May 11" to
the 15™; once again meetings were held which will result in
more cooperation between Alberta and Thailand. During
his three visits in less than three months His Excellency
has also had dinner with and congratulated the Thai
Association for its work in the community. Ambassador
Snanchart has recommended more possible community
activity including a Thai Float for the Klondike and other
parades that the Embassy could financially assist with. The
Ambassador will continue to assist Alberta to develop joint
projects and increased awareness of Thailand.

Songkran Gala
April 16, 2005

Our ever-popular Songkran Gala was a huge hit this year!
The sold out event featured great performances and superb
Thai cuisine. ATA thanks volunteers and contributors for
making Songkran Gala 2005 such a great success. Please
see page 9 for more details.

Annual General Meeting and Elections Day
June 12, 2005

This year, AGM was held at North Millbourne Community
League Hall. Attended by around 40 people, 25 of them
were voters who came out to exercise their association
rights. ATA thanks Randy Carter and Dr. Clarence Preitz
who finished their term as vice-president and treasurer. As
well, we thank Sarinna Klintberg for organizing the
elections of the day. The election results and the list of new Ambassador Snanchart meets with members of the Thai community in
Board of Directors for 2005-2006 are posted on page 1. Edmonton on May 11, 2005.
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ATA joins the Alberta Centennial Kick-off
Celebration

The Thai community, represented by Cha-on Machtans and
Pamela Kriangkum, joined the parade with other ethnic
communities in Edmonton to receive Her Majesty Queen
Elizabeth and His Royal Highness The Duke of Edinburgh
at Commonwealth Stadium on May 23, 2005. ATA thanks
both Cha-on and Pamela for their dedication to Edmonton
and the ATA and for being out there on a very wet, cold
day.

ATA grants an honorary membership to
Thai Ambassador to Canada

ATA is pleased to announce that H.E. Mr. Snanchart
Devahastin, Thai Ambassador to Canada, is now an
honorary member of the Alberta Thai Association.

The ATA honorary membership card was presented to
Ambassador Snanchart during his visit with the Thai
Community in Edmonton on May 11, 2005. During his
acceptance of the membership card, Ambassador
Snanchart donated $100 dollars to the Association. ATA
thanks him for his generosity and look forward to his
future visit to Edmonton.

2005 Thai Pavilion Update

Reported by Maurice Rousseau

In a little less than six weeks, through the Alberta Thai
Association, Thailand, once again will have its presence
known at the Edmonton Heritage Festival on July 30, 31
and August 1. Because this is Alberta's 100th anniversary,
it will be special in every way. Hours will be extended and
fireworks will take place along with a lot of additional
activities. The festival will also aim to attract people who
would not normally attend. This means record crowds in
attendance.
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Hi, My name is Malissa Wood |
am 12 years old and | am in
grade 6 attending Callingwood
Elementary School. My favorite
subject is math and | am A
student in it. My report card is
very good. | got 6 A. and 2 B.
At school | am in many
activities | am part of the C-
Team which is the Conflict
Management Team, we help
the younger ones solve their
problems and not make any
more.

When | have spare time | like to draw, color, and do lots of
athletic sports such as soccer, hockey and ride my bike. |
am in extra curricular activities such as dance and
modeling. Last weekend | was at a modeling convention
and had received many call backs. The agency said if |
keep working hard in modeling then | can start doing some
big auditions in Vancouver in three or four years.

In September | am attending S. Bruce Smith Jr. High
School which is a marvelous school but none of my school
friends are joining me, only my neighboring friends. But |
am happy with where my life is taking me and how | am
living it, | am happy with just who | am and would not
change a thing!

Submission of Article: Junior members under 18 years of
age may submit a story of their experience or success for
publishing in Kids Korner, approximately 100 words and 1
picture. Send your article by e-fle (preferred) to
jitra@ualberta.ca or hard copy by mail to ATA. The editor
reserves the right to select only appropriate articles and to
determine the arder of niihlication
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FOR THE RECORD

ATA

GOLD

SILVER

BRONZE
&
Anonymous

ATA’s Tsunami Relief Fund

Contributors

Alberta Thai Association

Anderson, Dennis, Honerary Consul,
and Barbara

Carisse, Bob and Cheri

Kriangkum, Dom and Jitra

Syms, Jim and Somkit

Thomas, Ray and Sue

Bartlett, Don
Biere, Margot
Carter, Randy and Sirilak
Gagnon, Juthamas and Wade
Greanya, Chet and Dow
Holman, Robin and Giranon
Jaroonluke, Kunlyanee (Tui)
Kaewmongkol, Anan and Lily
Klassen, Gary and On
Klintberg, Ralph and Sarinna
Machtans, Jack and Cha-on
Mackay, Chuck and Chantey
Pothieta, Buapin
Preitz, Clarence and Elizabeth
Reske, Vivien
Rutledge, Doug and Adhiel
Stribny, Martin
Wongsawadiwat, Yuttapong and
Malinee

On March 30, 2005, President Sue Ooraikul
Thomas presented a cheque of $15,000 dollars to
Dr. Pitti Trisdikoon, Prince of Songkla
University’s representative, at the Faculty Club,
University of Alberta. The funds will be directed
to support PSU’s projects in the area of
rehabilitation and improvement of livelihood of
Tsunami victims in Thailand. The function was
well attended by the representatives of Federal
Government, Alberta Government and City of
Edmonton.

Left to right: Dr. Pitti Trisdikoon, Vice-President, PSU, David

Devon

Boychuk, Jim

Carter, Hilda G.

Carton, Tom

Chaipan, Kessuda

Charoensuk, Sutileam

Cho, Andy

Clamentino, Renato

Clarke, Andy

Clarke, Nook

Clifton, Saiyud

Corcoran, Gloria and Ara

Dean, Kanya and Arnborff, Brad

d'Haene, Ron

Edwards, Nicholas

Ellery, Diane

Esenman, Brent and Pluangnok,
Phairah

Gosinet, Boon oom and Bunyong

Henley, Robin

Intaprasert, Tonchanok

Jensen, Nittaya

Keskanokwong, Thitima

Kirwin, Mike and Sumon

Eggen, MLA for Edmonton Calder, Honorary Consul Dennis
Anderson and George Rogers, MLA for Leduc-Beaumont-

Klintberg, Carl
Kongsereeparp, Paitoon
Lynn, Allyn Yankovic
Mack, Peter

Niyomthai, Nipa
Nouanethong, Matthew
Payakkaraung, Sudaporn
Pirakilti, Saowanard
Pisalwalerd, Jaekan
Rajiraprasert, Nilubon
Rattanarast, Bounlop
Richardson, Andrew
Rousseau, Gilles
Sananikhom, Savai,
Sangsawang, Supaporn
Saunders, MaryJane and Dwain
Sirakamon, Somjai
Sirikoone and Soundara
Spence, Elaine
Srichantaranit, Arunrat
Sukdat, Phikun
Tipavongsa, Sirirat and Elyk, David
Trzaska, Mary and Joe
Wright, Peter and Gao
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Qongkran ‘Gala 2005
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Venue: Parkview Community League Hall
No. of guests : 210

List of Volunteers List of contributors
Ampha Dindial Ban Thai Restaurant

Bobby Kriangkum Braylyn Transportation

Chalinee Klassen Carter-Hogan

Cha-on Machtans Cat Tech Canada Ltd.

Clarence Preitz Cha-on & Jack Machtans

Dom and Jitra Kriangkum CHEP - Catalyst & Chemical
Doug and Adhiel Rutledge Containers, Inc. _
Dow Greanya CHEP - Rail Division, Lloydminster
Jim Boychuk Clarica .
Juthamas Gagnon Criterion Catalysts & Technologies
Jutikarn and Vichaya Chareonsuk _ Canadalinc.

Katherine Klassen Dom & Jitra Kriangkum

Kevin Deavu Jim & Somkid Syms

Malissa Wood LMC Transportation Inc.

Maurice and Wanna Rousseau Mildred's Antiques & Collectibles
Nookau Geortz Muasya Musau _

Nuch Enns Ooey Gooey Pickup - Will Hughson
Pamela Kriangkum Red Robin Restaurants

Pias Barnett Shangri-La Exotic Home Decor
Randy and Siri Carter Siri & Randy Carter

Ray and Sue Thomas Sue & Ray Thomas

Richard Pool Thai Orchid Restaurant

Roslin Gidzinski Touch for Wellness — Esther

Suthi and Wanapa Intaprasert Martinovszky

Wanwarn Paungpaga
Whan Carton
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JOB/VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES

Labourers Needed

Under supervision, the ATA needs 4 Strong
Labourers over 18 between July 29th to August
2", Compensation will be on an honorarium basis
and in accordance with responsibilities and days
worked.

Contact Maurice Rousseau at 422-0844

or e-mail with resume: rousseaum@shaw.ca

STEP Student Needed

The ATA needs 1 student over 16 to work
approximately 30 hours per week>July and
August. Variety of projects. Must be self directed,
have ability to work independently. Rate of pay
$5.90 per hour plus benefits.

For details, please contact Maurice Rousseau at
422-0844 or e-mail with resume:
rousseaum@shaw.ca

Mark you calendar!

Let's come out and volunteer
At

THE THATI PAVILION
EDMONTON HERITAGE FESTIVAL

July 30-Aug 1, 2005
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